The Leading Edge

EAA Chapter 154 Newsletter

Great speaker at this year's banquet Jody McKinnon was very interesting. Need to remember to take pictures at these events. Oh well another picture of the Zenair build is always interesting.

I welcome any input members might have for future issues, I can be reached via email at wood23@sasktel.net, by phone 306-751-1064
Ron Wood



Annual General Meeting Report

EAA 154 held it's 2018 AGM in the Regina Flying Clubs Pilots Lounge on Oct 13th.

Some highlights from the meeting:

- David Stanchuk agreed to take on the roll of Vice President.
- Noel McAvena was elect as Director.
- The exec for the coming year is as follows:
 - Ron Wood, President
 - David Stanchuk, Vice President
 - Bert Hamilton, Treasurer
 - Malcolm McLeod, Secretary
 - Cliff Paddington, Wayne Runyon, Vic Zubot and Noel McAvena Directors
- Discussed moving Disley Fly-in Breakfast to July due to all the weather issues we've had in June.
- Zenair CH701
 - Noel McAvena and Dave Stanchuk to purchase completed kit.
 - Will continue as club build
 - Project insurance should be acquired
 - A formal offer to purchase to be written

Banquet Saturday Oct 13th

We had 25 members and guests at this year's banquet. Once again the Royal Regina Golf Clubhouse put on an excellent meal.

Following the meal we had door prizes and an excellent presentation by Lieutenant-Colonel Jody McKinnon of 15 Wing Moose Jaw. Jody is currently in charge of training, his talk touched on training as well as other aspects of his military career including time with the Snow Birds, deployment to Afghanistan and flying helicopter.

Following his talk he took questions and we all enjoyed the informal chat.

CH701 Project

Work on the forward fuselage is underway, not too long now before pre-close inspection and motor installation.

Be sure to drop by to check out the plane or lend a hand, we are hard at work Saturday morning after 9 or Wednesday evenings after 7 in Noel's second garage behind the house 3115 Zeck Place.

Membership is Due end of September

Membership in EAA 154 is open to anyone with an interest in aviation and costs \$25 per year. Membership runs from Oct. 1st to Sept 31st. A free 6 month trial membership is available to new members.

For renewals contact:

Bert Hamilton 306 731-2221 E-Mail <u>bertandbarb@sasktel.net</u>. Mail Box 191 Lumsden, Sask SOG 3CO

For new members the membership form can be found on the chapter web page at:

http://www.154.eaachapter.org/

World of Flight Calendars

The chapter has acquired a limited number of the EAA World of Flight calendars for sale. The price this year is only \$10 each. Thanks to Noel McAvena for picking these up at Oshkosh and saving us shipping charges.

If you would like a calendar contact Ron Wood, wood23@sasktel.net or call 306 751-1064.



